
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Wednesday 18th March 2020 

 

Good evening to all our parents and carers, 

As you are aware there has been an announcement this evening with regards to school 

closures. We are seeking clarity on a number of points and will contact you again when 

we have more detailed information. 

School remains open on Thursday and Friday this week. 

Any students who are currently self-isolating must not come into school. Please follow the 

public health advice and keep students at home to self-isolate with your family if they 

have a fever and/or a persistent cough. 

As you are aware we have been preparing for this scenario and we are able to continue 

supporting students through our online learning platform. Please see previous 

correspondence for details. 

 

We have been asked by North Yorkshire County Council for names of students of ‘key 

workers’. If you fall into one of the government’s categories of a ‘key worker’ can you 

please let us know the name of your employer through our enquiry email, 

enquiry@holyfamilycarlton.org . 

 

This is an extremely stressful and worrying time for everyone. We realise that our Year 11 

students in particular will have lots of questions and be processing what the 

announcement means to them. As soon as we know more we will be in a better position 

to support and inform them. 

 

It will be very difficult for us to respond to individual queries so we urge you to wait until we 

send out further information. 

 

God bless everyone and keep you safe. Your patience and kindness is much appreciated. 

 

         Yours faithfully, 

 

         Mrs D. Mitchell 

 

         Headteacher 
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